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 Did you know the average house-
hold loses upwards of $1,600 annually by 
throwing away uneaten food, yet one in 
five people lack consistent access to nutri-
tious food? 

  Nearly 40% of food in the United 
Staes goes uneaten, leading to wasted re-
sources and significant environmental 
damage from decomposing food and trash 
that release methane, a greenhouse gas 30 
times more damaging than carbon dioxide. 
With a collective mission to prevent food 
waste, Teton Valley nonprofit organiza-
tions and community champions are part-
nering during Food Waste Prevention 
Week, April 1-7, 2024. Joining with over 
600 organizations across the United 
States, Teton Food and Farm Coalition 
partner organizations are collaborating for 
a series of events and educational efforts 
throughout the month of April. Food 
Waste Prevention Week is a national pro-
gram that was originally started by a 
teacher in Florida who did a cafeteria food 
waste audit. The campaign’s efforts show-
case that the average American can help 
tackle food waste with a few simple steps. 

 Drawn together by the Teton 
Food and Farm Coalition, this year’s part-
ners include the Community Resource 
Center of Teton Valley’s Food for Good 
Program, University of Idaho Extension’s 
Teton County 4-H and Master Gardener 
Programs, Mountain Roots Education, 
Rendezvous Upper Elementary School 
(RUES), Learning Academy of Teton Val-
ley, Mountain Academy of Teton Science 
Schools, Teton Valley Food Pantry, Val-
ley of the Tetons Library, Seniors West of 

the Tetons, Teton Valley Community Re-
cycling, RAD Curbside, 460 Bread, and 
Roadhouse Brewery. Led by community 
champion and parent-volunteer Iris Saxer, 
RUES will kick off the community-wide 
efforts with a food waste audit of school 
breakfasts and lunches April 1-5th. Volun-
teers will coordinate the collection, sort-
ing, and weighing of food and beverage 
waste. Data will be collected by day, 
grade, and weight and analyzed by stu-
dents. Compostable food scraps will be 
collected for school garden programs. 
Curated food waste suitable for livestock 
such as pigs or chickens can also be col-
lected if a farmer partner wants to become 
involved. Additional food waste audits 
will be conducted throughout the month at 
the Learning Academy of Teton Valley, 
Mountain Academy, and the Seniors West 
of the Tetons. 

 Other regional happenings in-
clude a “Bread-to-Tap” event at Road-
house Brewery Pub and Eatery in Jackson. 
460 Bread and Roadhouse are partnering 
to brew beer made from bread waste. 
Brewing began on March 8th with antici-
pation that the beer will be on tap at Road-
house the first week of April. A portion of 
proceeds from the Bread-to-Tap Brew will 
be donated to Teton Valley Food Pantry. 

 Throughout April, the im-
portance of preventing food waste will be 
highlighted, including solutions to prevent 
food waste, helping to reduce food insecu-
rity and environmental damage. A youth 
art contest will be held with area schools 
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and 4-H, with local winners of the contest 
showcased at the community-wide Earth 
Day celebration at the Teton County Fair-
grounds on April 20th. Composting demon-
strations and results of the food waste audits 
will be showcased at the Earth Day celebra-
tion. From social media educational cam-
paigns, art contests, webinars, and service 
opportunities to teaching resources, in-
person events, and more, Food Waste Pre-
vention Week 2024 offers a way for every-
one to get involved in promoting food waste 
awareness and education. 

Simple Steps to Reduce Food Waste at 
home: 

· Save leftovers and store/freeze food in por-
tion-ready containers 

· Cook and serve only what is needed for 
that meal 

· Menu plan and stick to shopping lists 

· Buy smaller quantities 

· Don’t shop hungry 

· Share excess with others 

· Compost and/or feed food scraps to live-
stock 

 Local organizations and individuals 
who would like to help can contact Jennifer 
Werlin, UI Extension Educator in Teton 
County at jwerlin@uidaho.edu or 208-776-
8235. 

 Learn more about the nationwide 
Food Waste Prevention Week efforts at 
https://www.foodwastepreventionweek.com. 

About the Teton Food and Farm Coalition: 

 Our mission is to strengthen the 
Teton-area food system (Jackson Hole and 
Teton Valley). Working with nonprofit or-
ganizations, farmers/ranchers, governments, 
businesses, and community volunteers, we 
educate the community and coordinate local 
food system efforts in the Teton foodshed. 
Our vision is to have a strong local food sys-
tem supporting a vibrant, healthy, and resili-
ent community. Our meetings are facilitated 
by the University of Idaho Extension, Teton 
County and are typically held over the lunch 
hour via Zoom on the 4th Wednesday of 
each month between October and May. 
Learn more at-
www.tetonfoodfarmcoalition.org. 

 (Continued from page 1) 

The University of Idaho does not discriminate in education or employment on the basis of human differences, as required by state and federal 

laws. Anyone attending our program(s) that requires auxiliary aids or services should contact teton@uidaho.edu or 208-776-8235 at least two 

weeks prior to the event.  

• Stop by University of Idaho Extension, 

Teton County 4-H, Master Gardener 

booth.  

• Watch the 4-H STEAM Cloverbud (Youth 

5-7) play, written and produced by Teton 

County 4-H S.T.E.A.M. Club (Youth 8-18).  

• Check out the interactive booths. 

• Support local non-profits. 

• Have Fun! 
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National 4-H 

Young People Want Guidance From Adults On Use Of AI Tools, 
Says First-Of-Its-Kind Survey From National 4-H Council 

By National 4-H Council • February 28, 2024  
 

WASHINGTON, DC (February 29, 2024) – National 4-H Council today released a survey that explores young 
people’s knowledge and use of artificial intelligence (AI) technology, specifically generative AI tools such as 
ChatGPT. The survey shows that while most young people (66%) express at least some understanding of what 
generative AI is and how it can be used, many kids (72%) are also seeking support from adults in learning how 
to use these tools correctly and with confidence. 

The survey, the first of its kind to include responses from both tweens and teenagers (ages 9-17), also finds that young people 
are broadly optimistic about the potential of generative AI for their education and careers. A strong majority of respondents 
(64%) agreed that generative AI will help them learn things that they will need to know in their future careers, and 58% said it 
would help them improve how they learn at school. However, respondents also have concerns about AI, including how the tech-
nology could be used for cheating (61%) or to expose private information about them (53%). 

The survey, which included 1,510 children ages 9-17, was fielded from November 5-16, 2023 by Hart Research and supported 
by Microsoft. 

“As America’s largest youth development organization, 4-H has an important role to play in educating youth about generative 

AI. Preparing young people for the workforce of the future means ensuring that they have a solid understanding of these new 

technologies that are reshaping our world,” said Jill Bramble, President and CEO of National 4-H Council. “We are focused 

on meeting this need through educational content on CLOVER, our new digital learning platform, and through 4-H’s Coopera-

tive Extension in-person programs.” 

 

Additional findings from the survey include: 

• Most kids say they know something about generative AI, but this knowledge is limited.  Among all youth sur-
veyed, 34% said they know “a great deal” or “a fair amount” about generative AI, while an equal number said they 
know “very little” or “nothing at all.” 32% said they know at least some about generative AI.  

• Kids want adults involved in learning how to use and engage with the AI tools they have used or might use 
in their lives. Over seven in 10 kids (72%) that use AI would like at least some help from adults in learning how to 
use different tools. This number was particularly high among younger children (84% of 9 -12 year olds, compared to 
63% of 13-17 year olds.) 

• Young people involved in 4-H are particularly likely to have used generative AI.  60% of 4-Hers say they have 
used generative AI tools like ChatGPT, compared to 50% of all boys and 44% of all girls. This marks one of the 
highest totals among all sub-groups measured. 

• There are notable differences regarding generative AI understanding and use along demographic lines:  

 In terms of race and ethnicity, Black and Latino kids (74% and 67%) are more likely than White kids (60%) to see 
the positive impact of AI on their education and career.  

 High school boys are the most likely to express a strong understanding of generative AI (43%), while girls in ele-
mentary school are the least likely (22%.) 

 While 38% of urban kids and 36% of suburban kids say they know a great deal or fair amount about generative AI, 
that number drops to 28% among rural children.  

 
“Like with any new technology, we need to educate, empower and equip young people with the necessary skills to use 
generative AI in a responsible way,” said Courtney Gregoire, Chief Digital Safety Officer at Microsoft.  “4-H’s find-
ings help us all understand how youth are using these new tools. We welcome these insights as we continue to evolve 
our approach and provide additional resources to those who need them. ” 
 
The survey was designed and reviewed in a process involving experts from 4 -H and University of California-Irvine. The 
survey was preceded by ten cognitive interviews with children within the target age group in October 2023 to test and 
refine the survey instrument. Children ages 9-12 were recruited exclusively through invitations sent initially to their par-
ents or caregivers asking permission for them to participate. Children ages 13 -17 were recruited directly. 
 
To help children, educators and caregivers navigate conversations around generative AI, Microsoft recently re-

leased two new resources: a Family Safety Toolkit, which provides tips to caregivers on how to have conversations with children 
about generative AI, and a Classroom Toolkit, to equip educators with instructional information to create an immersive and effective 

learning experience with generative AI for students aged 13-15 years. Scan the QR code for more information. 

https://4-h.org/
http://4-h.org/youthresearch
https://blogs.microsoft.com/wp-content/uploads/prod/sites/5/2024/02/2024-Microsoft-Family-Safety-Toolkit.pdf
https://learn.microsoft.com/en-us/training/educator-center/instructor-materials/classroom-toolkit-unlock-generative-ai-safely-responsibly
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OUR PARTNERSHIP 

Tractor Supply proudly began our partnership with 4-H in 2010 and we have since helped raise over $14 million through our Pa-

per Clover fundraisers. The success of these campaigns has impacted over 69,000 students by providing them with hands-on 

learning experiences through projects in STEM, agriculture, healthy living, and civic engagement.  

100% of funds raised through our two Paper Clover fundraisers directly benefit 4-H and the kids and teens they work with - 90% 

of donations directly support 4-H youth in the state it was raised, and the remaining 10% supports national 4-H programming. 
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Idaho 4-H 
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STAC "STATE TEEN ASSOCIATION CONVENTION" 

REGISTRATION OPENS APRIL 19 IN ZSUITE 
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THE STATE 4-H TEAM NEEDS YOUR HELP! 

 

Please share your 4-H stories so we can share them with 
state stakeholders and partners. "A 4-H story describes 

the positive impact of personal growth and success that 4-
H involvement has had on a youth person's life." It will  

only take a minute!  
Click on the link below and answer a few brief questions. 

Thank you! 
 

4-H Stories link:  
 https://uidaho.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_dj833zOuYSqELAO 

https://uidaho.co1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_dj833zOuYSqELAO
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Eastern Idaho District 4-H 
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Eastern Idaho District 4-H 
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Teton County 4-H 
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4-H Teton Livestock Club hosted a livestock skill-a-thon at the fairgrounds on 

March 4, 2024.  Due to the bad  weather many families were not able to 

attend, but for the ones that did brave the storm, fun was had by all.  Skill-a-

thons are designed for hands on learning while learning to problem solve 

and work as a team member.  It was great for kids in different clubs to inter-

act, work as team members and see older youth helping younger members. 

Learning Stations 

• 4-H Pledge and 4-H knowledge: It’s 

important that all 4-H youth know the 

4-H pledge and what it means.  If you 

stay in 4-H very long it will become 

something that you can use to become 

a better person.  “I Pledge my Head to 

clearer thinking, my Heart to greater 

loyalty, my Hands to larger service, 

and my Health to better living for my 

club, my community, my county and 

my world.”  As leaders we feal that it’s 

important for youth to have 

knowledge about  4-H. Examples are: What do the colors green and 

white stand for? What year did 4-H start? Who is the Extension Educa-

tor for our county? And more. 

• Breeds:  It’s important for youth to know the breeds of their project.  

It’s important to know where their breed originated and how we use 

them today.  Every breed can offer 

something different to youth depend-

ing on how they are using that breed. 

Some breeds are better for milking 

ability, mothering traits, larger litters, 

better marbling in meat, calmer, faster 

maturing, while some breeds are know 

for more meat.  Youth would pick 

breeds for projects depending on if 

they are doing breeding, dairy or mar-

ket projects. 

• Parts:  Parts of the animal are very important to learn. This is one ques-

tion that livestock judges usually ask at a show. Kids would then point 

out that part of the animal to the judge. Judges might also ask what the 

youth likes about that part of their animal or what they might change 

about that part.  When picking a project for 4-H and fair kids need to 

know about width of loin, twist and chest, correct slope of the shoul-

der, is the neck of animal too fat, is the animals underline straight or is 

udder good for breeding. To answer these question youth would need 

to know the parts of their animal. If an animal is injured it is very im-

portant to tell the veterinarian were the injury is located.  

• Meat Tasting:  At the fair we sell five different species of animals and 

some members have not tasted meat from their species.  We filled 

crock pots with leg of lamb, leg of goat, beef rump roast and pork roast.  

We had members taste from each crock pot and asked them to identify 

the species of meat that they were eating.  The kids learned that they 

do like lamb and goat, as it is a meat that most people don’t eat a lot 

of. It should be a talking point when youth are inviting buyers to the 4-

H/FFA Jr. Livestock sale to say “I’m raising a lamb and lamb meat is 

really good.”  

• Price is Right:  The “Price is Right” station was for youth to learn about 

products and the prices of those items needed for their livestock pro-

ject.  Parents often purchases equipment and members don’t realize 

how much they are spending on their projects. Beef kids learned that 

it’s going to cost about $80.00 for a show halter. Noramectin (worming 

medication) is $35.00 a bottle.  The game had items anywhere from 

$2.99 up to $539.00 and these are expenses on top of the purchase 

their animal. The game also taught youth that these expenses need to 

be listed in their record books. 

• Meat Judging: This station was to help kids learn to identify species, 

cuts of meat, by size, shape, color, bones and more. Youth judged pork 

chops, lamb loin, goat loin, and beef rib steaks. Youth learned how to 

fill out judging cards while using their decision making skills to place the 

classes.  Judging is a great way for youth to learn communication skills 

by explaining why they judged the class the way they did.  Livestock 

judging may give youth an opportunity at college on scholarship pro-

grams. Judging is also a life skill used in everyday activities.  

Kids voted for their favorite, easiest and most learned station.  We also ask 

for new ideas for stations.  We want to thank all the leaders and parents 

that helped put this on, it takes an army.  Also, thanks to Mistie Hansen, 

Chandler Sachse, Regina Beard, and Mckenna Beard for donating the meat 

and cooking it. One leader said that we should do this every month. A par-

ent who purchased a goat at the 4-H/FFA Jr. Livestock sale in 2023, tried the 

goat and was surprised how good it was. Now she is planning to use that 

goat for family meals. 

Learning with Livestock Skill-A-Thon 
By  Tammy Sachse 
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Annual 4-H Scholarship Fundraising Picnic 

Mark your calendars for May 6, 2024 5:30-7:30 PM 

The annual 4-H family-friendly fun tradition is back. What an awesome way to kick off 4-H 

summer. All Teton County 4-H clubs are asked to bring a “gift” basket to contribute to the 

silent auction. In the past dinner guests have enjoyed bidding on pretty awesome club bas-

kets. All 4-H clubs should start planning their “gift” baskets. What will your clubs basket 

theme be? What items will make up your clubs basket? How will you market your clubs gift 

basket to real in the highest bidder?  

4-H Parents, youth and friends, are encouraged to bring a special homemade dessert for the 

dessert auction. What a great way to show off Grandma’s favorite pie recipe!  

All 4-H members are asked to sell tickets to the event. Tickets will be sent to 4-H families the 

first week of April via USPS (Check your mail and PO boxes). Tickets for the dinner and entry 

into the event are  priced for (immediate) family $40.00 and $15.00 for a single ticket.  

Guests will have the opportunity to place bids on the silent auction “gift” baskets. The des-

sert auction will be hosted live so stick around and visit after dinner!  

Proceeds from this fundraiser are dedicated to the 4-H Scholarship Fund.  In the last 15 

years , Teton County 4-H has awarded $42,500.00 to 49 4-H members. We are so proud. We 

couldn’t have done it without the 4-H youth, parents, leaders, community, and friends of     

4-H!  Thank you, we hope to see you at the scholarship  picnic May 6th , 2024, at the  Teton 

County Fair Grounds. 
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4-H CALENDAR 

April 

26-STEAM DAY CAMP– 10-3 pm   

29-Swine Weight-In 4-6 pm Fairground 

May 

6- 4-H Scholarship Fundraising Dinner       

6-8pm  Fair Grounds 

9-Horse, Rabbit, Dog, Poultry, Breeding 

Paperwork Due by 4pm 

28- Lamb/Goat Weigh-In 4-6pm Fair-

grounds 

June 

3,10,17,24-Record Book Help 10-Noon 

7, 21 &28– ABC 4-H Friday 

12-14-Alpine 4-H Camp, Alpine WY. 

July 

1,8,15,22– Record Book Help 10-Noon 

Alpine Horse Camp To Be Announced 

12, 19 & 26– ABC 4-H Friday 

August 

2– ABC 4-H Friday 

Teton County Fair August 5th-10th 

 

 

 

If your kids need  help getting their record books started or are unsure of 

where to list things once they have started, we can help.  Join us for a rec-

ord book clinic on Monday, June 3, 10, 17, 24 and July 1, 8, 15, 22 from 

10am-noon and we can help.  Make sure the 4-H’er brings their Zsuite log-

in information.  Make sure you bring all needed club and project infor-

mation with you so we can help you catch up or finish each section.  Re-

member all youth must complete an involvement report. Call  us at         

208-776-8235 if you have question or if Mondays don’t work for you.         

      Scan QR code for tips. 

Need Record Book Help? 

Teton County Swine Weigh-In and Tagging 

April 29th 4-6pm Teton County Fair Grounds.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remember to bring your filled out bill of sale with club members 
name on it. Pigs must weigh 230 lbs. at final weigh-in  to sell at the  

4-H/FFA Jr. Livestock Sale at Teton County Fair. 
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TETON  COUNTY 

TETON FOOD AND FARM COALITION MEETING 

4th Wednesday of Every Month, 12-1pm via Zoom 

Register for Zoom Meetings: WWW.tetonfoodfarmcoalition.org 

 

UI EXTENSION SHEEP AND GOAT MONTHLY WEBINARS 

UI Extension offers webinars on sheep and goat topics . Follow 

them on Facebook @UISheepandGoats for the current schedule 

of topics  

FOOD WASTE PREVENTION WEEK 

April 1-5 

During the week of April 1-5 (right after spring 

break), a group of parents/non-profits will be 

celebrating Food Waste Prevention Week, a 

national program that was originally started by 

a teacher in Florida doing a cafeteria food 

waste audit. The local library, 4H, food rescues, 

and private schools will all be participating.  

At RUES, we will be doing a school Food Waste Audit during breakfast 

and lunch in the cafeteria each day of April 1-5.  At this time we’ll be 

collecting, sorting, and weighing various types of food and beverage 

waste.  This data will be collected by day, by grade, by type, and by 

weight and/or volume.   (Food waste will be fed to local livestock and/

or composted).    

EARTH DAY  

April 20th Fairgrounds 

 

SEED EXCHANGE 

April 22nd-Library 

Scan QR Code for details 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

CONTACT US 

UNIVERSITY OF IDAHO EXTENSION, TETON COUNTY 

Mailing Address: 

150 Courthouse Dr. #208. Driggs, ID 83422 

Physical Address:                                                                   

445 N. Main St., Driggs, ID. 83422 

Phone: 208-776-8235 

Email:  Teton@uidaho.edu 

Web: www.uidaho.edu/extension/county/teton/4-h  

 

Staff: 

Jennifer Werlin, Extension Educator 

Tammy Sachse, Extension Assistant 

Abby Grundler,  4-H Coordinator 

Will Weygint-4-H Assistant 

 

 

 

https://www.foodwastepreventionweek.com/

